

Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: Eckenwiler, Mark (SMD 6C04)
Sent: Wednesday, March 5, 2025 2:00 PM
To: DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ)
Cc: Toye Bello (toyebello@bandbllc.com); Mehler, Keara (DCOZ)
Subject: For BZA 21209

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Chairman Hill and Members of the Board,

I write to provide comment on the applicant's pending motion to continue the March 19 hearing in BZA 21209.

ANC 6C has not yet reviewed this case nor designated a representative. Further, the Commission will not meet until March 12, past the seven-day deadline for responding to the motion, so we cannot (without the extraordinary step of declaring an emergency meeting) take an official position in time. In my capacity as vice-chair, chairman of 6C's zoning committee, and the usual ANC representative in matters before the Board, I am writing to offer my perspectives on how the ANC would likely respond.

I support the motion, subject to one condition, and believe my fellow commissioners would join me in that position. The condition is that the continued hearing be scheduled no earlier than May 7. The reason is that ANC 6C will not meet in April until the evening of the 9th and I personally am unavailable to attend a hearing on the next three hearing dates after that (April 16, 23, and 30).

Thank you.

Mark Eckenwiler
Vice-Chair, ANC 6C
SMD 6C04